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WELSH SOCIETY HOLDS PARTIES BEFORE COVID-19
   The Malad Valley Welsh Society held its annual Fall Party on October 23. Cory Webster, the Haywire Cowboy and the 2019 Bard of the Welsh Festival, performed some of his original cowboy songs and poetry. We learned that he illustrates his poetry books with original pen-and-ink art, so he is multi-talented. Cory will continue as the 2019 Bard of the Welsh Festival until the 2021 Festival.
   The Welsh Society held a Winter Party at the end of January.  We played a Welsh version of “Jeopardy,” testing how much we knew about Welsh history, literature, language, and sites.

St. David’s Day was celebrated with leek soup and Welsh cakes while we watched the first episode of the PBS series “Father Cadfael,” which takes place in Wales.

With no Welsh Festival this year, the next Welsh Society party will be held in October. 

join the Malad Valley Welsh Society for 2020-2021! 
 Dues are just $10 per year.
An application form is attached.
16th ANNUAL MALAD VALLEY WELSH FESTIVAL CANCELLED  
Early in April the Executive Committee of the Malad Valley Welsh Festival voted unanimously to cancel this year’s Festival due to circumstances related to COVID-19.
Although it was very early to cancel an event scheduled for the end of June 
and for which planning was well underway, the decision was based on the following:
1)  Nobody knows how long the virus will affect this region or its long-term effect on people.  How long will the stay-at-home order be in effect? Will people still be afraid of gathering in groups? If the virus is gone, will people want to leave Malad for other places?

2) One performing group and one presenter had already backed out because of fears of COVID-19, and it was already too late to schedule new performers and presenters, especially with so many unknowns.
3) To be fair to performers, presenters, vendors, and even attendees, the decision had to made early enough that alternative plans could be made, not leaving people in limbo.

4) Publicity is expensive,and waiting another month to make the decision would have left inadequate time to publicize the Festival.

5) With no school, getting students to participate in the poetry and art competitions, audition to perform in concerts, and help with Festival activities like games and set-up and tear-down would have been difficult to organize.

6) If things are back to “normal,” many activities, including delayed school programs, ball games, family reunions and trips, and other events may take people away from Malad or need to be scheduled on top of the Welsh Festival.

7) The longer the decision was postponed, the more of the Festival’s meager budget would have had to be spent on advertising, souvenir items, and displays, leaving the Festival’s future in doubt.
The Committee discussed some alternatives and solutions:
1) All presenters, performers, judges, vendors, and others were informed immediately about the cancellation and invited to participate in next year’s Festival. At this point, all presenters have indicated their willingness to come next year.
2) Approximately 150 students in 1st, 2nd, 6th, 7th, 8th, 11th, and 12th grades submitted poems for the Welsh Festival Youth Poetry Competition. Winning poems have been selected, and the students will receive certificates and gift cards. Poetry will be published in next year’s Welsh Festival Poetry Book. Winners will be announced in the Idaho Enterprise. (Normally, we have over 400 poems submitted.)
3) Adult poems and fiction will be held over to next year.

4) Some family histories are displayed in the Museum.

The Committee regrets having to make this decision when this year’s Festival promised to be excellent. We hope everyone will plan on attending the 2021 Welsh Festival to ensure it will continue to celebrate Welsh heritage in Malad Valley.
The first volume of winning poems from the 2017, 2918, and 2019 Malad Valley Welsh Festival Adult and Youth Poetry Competitions will be available at next year’s Festival.  Look for it at the Country Store.

CANCELLATION OF 2020 EISTEDDFOD IN WALES

On March 30, the Eisteddfod Management Board made the difficult decision to cancel the 2020 Eisteddfod, stating on the website: “This is a difficult time for us, as it is for so many other organisations.
The Eisteddfod Management Board decided to move the Ceredigion National Eisteddfod to the summer of 2021.  Although the festival itself is not for another four months, we have had to take the construction phase into account as well as current restrictions on gatherings, and the impact this would have on our competitions, performances and concerts.


“The safety of our volunteers, supporters, visitors, competitors, artists and staff is of paramount importance to us, so we are deferring the Eisteddfod for a year. We, like you, are disappointed that we will be unable to hold the festival this year, but we look forward to welcoming everyone to Tregaron in summer 2021, with an amazing artistic programme.


“The Ceredigion National Eisteddfod will be held from 31 July - 7 August 2021 in Tregaron on the same Maes (gathering place).”

The last time the Eisteddfod was cancelled was in 1940 when there was fear that it would be a bombing target for the German air raids over Britain.

EFFECT OF COVID-19 ON WALES
The first case of COVID-19 was confirmed in Wales on February 28, 2020, with that case reported in the Swansea area. The person had recently returned from Italy. 

As of June 9, there have been 1410 deaths in Wales from the coronavirus. According to Public Health Wales, 14,480 people have tested positive for the virus of the 96,921 who have been tested.


The number of cases in the southern part of Wales is highest because that is where the population is centered.  Cardiff, Swansea, and Merthyr Tydfil are all located there. North Wales has 300 deaths, the highest per capita. Western Wales, which has a small population, has had 62 deaths. The eastern part of Wales (Powys area) has had only 13 deaths, but that is because there is no general hospital in the county and patients are treated over the border in England.


On March 26 Mount Snowdon and other Welsh mountains and hiking trails were closed after large numbers of people were gathering in the mountains. Because visitors were ignoring the stay-at-home instructions and traveling into Wales, Welsh Police started patrolling the border between Wales and England, stopping cars from entering Wales from England.


On May 10 the leaders of Wales, Scotland, and Northern Ireland announced that the easing up of lockdown measures announced for England would not be followed in order to keep the pandemic from spreading. Letters were sent to over 80,000 Welsh people who were deemed to be the “most vulnerable,” advising them to stay indoors for 12-16 weeks. Schools were closed for 4 weeks but will begin to reopen the end of June for summer term. The Welsh Rugby Union and the Football Association for Wales suspended all matches until at least the end of April. Some minor matches have resumed but without spectators. All church services were suspended with many religious services being streamed online.

Similar to all places that depend on tourists, Wales is suffering a serious economic downtown.


WINNING YOUTH POEMS
Theme:  HEROES

______________________________

1st and 2nd Grades – Alexa Kowallis

        HEROES

Heroes are awesome,

Heroes are great.

We all love heroes,

So let’s celebrate!!

Spiderman can stick

To the wall.

Look! He’s on the ceiling,

And he doesn’t fall!

Batman can fly

Through the air.

Look! He just flew

Right over my hair!

Elaistigirl can stretch 

Her arms out wide,

So she has an easy time

Trying to hide!

We can all be heroes

Just like them.

All we need to do

Is be a good friend!

(The High School winning poem will be printed in the fall edition of this newsletter.)
6th Grade – Izzy Haycock

MY HERO

When I think of the word “superhero,”

my mom comes in my mind.

You may have a hero,

but not as kind as mine.

My mom is the light,

who keeps my day bright.

No matter what day,

she will find a way to play.

Instead of fighting villains,

she will fight my flu.

and when I say I love her,

she says, “I love you, too!”

She is the greatest gift with a bow,

and my life’s greatest hero.

7th and 8th Grades – Natalie Webster

WHAT CAN A HERO BE?

What can a hero be?

As a girl or boy in their childhood dreams,

A hero has powers, but is that what it means?

A hero doesn’t need to be strong or tall;

A hero can practically have nothing at all.

The point of a hero is the thought that counts.

A hero with little would say to himself,
“I have nothing to live on, only slightly a bit,

But if I did, I’d certainly give it.”

A hero is capable of things big or small.
A hero can have nothing at all.

Remember whenever you’re feeling down,
There are heroes everywhere all around.

And when you think to yourself, 
“Am I a hero, too?”
Just know, everyone’s a hero
and that includes you!

No matter how you live or how you act,

Every thought counts, and that’s that.

